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CHAIR TAVARES: " . (gave/). .. Okay. Will the Energy and Economic Development
Committee please come to order. Let our record show that we have Committee
Members present: Danny Mateo, the Vice-Chair; Mr. Robert Carroll; and Chair Kane
from the County Council. Excused is Mr. Hokama.
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ITEM NO. 5(2):

COUNTY OF MAUl ENERGY PROGRAMS (MODEL ENERGY CODE)
(C.C. No. 03-125)

CHAIR TAVARES: Members, this morning we are going to be discussing EED-5(2) which is
the County of Maui Energy Programs, the Model Energy Code specifically, and we are
very fortunate today to have a number of distinguished folks from on- and off-island,
both on- and off-island to join us in a, in a panel discussion regarding the Energy Code
amendment that is before us today.
At this time, also I would like to introduce our Committee Staff, David Raatz who's our
Legal Analyst for the Committee and Tammy Frias who is our recording Secretary.
At this time, I would like to ask if there's anyone in the audience who would like to testify
prior to our starting of the panel discussion regarding the Code?
MR. FREEDMAN (from the audience): Could you take it after, too?
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes. If you wanted to make ... you know, actually, Carl, I didn't know that
you were going to, going to be here, and I would ask you to come up front to represent
that working group and you can present your stuff from the panel, as part of the panel if
you-MR. FREEDMAN (from the audience): You want me there?
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. Does anyone have a burning desire to testify prior to the panel
discussion? We will open it up for comments after the panel discussion if there are
members of the audience who have additional questions or would like to testify at that
time. So we will not close testimony for this meeting at this time.
Members, I'd like to actually ask Ralph Nagamine who represents the
Administration ... to say a few opening remarks before we begin the panel discussion.
So, Ralph, put you on the spot here and ... (chuckle) . ..
MR. NAGAMINE: Oh. As I recall the last time we left off, we had gone through the Model
Energy Code and some of the amendments that were being proposed, and one of the
new developments, I guess, that has happened since that time is that we have
submitted an addendum and I think it's--Iet's see if I can find it--it was transmitted ... to
the Chair, to the Committee Chair on August the 10th and looking over the addendum I, I
find that it may be a little bit confusing. What we had attempted to do with this
addendum is in the original packet that was sent to you several months ago it was
basically a bill to adopt the Model Energy Code with certain amendments, and some of
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those, one of those amendments was in Article 14. Okay. What the addendum does is
it just simply adds on to the Article 14 and if you look on the second page under Section
14.3, that is the new section that is added in this addendum. It's not the entire
Article 14, but just the last part of that. .. and the last part of that has, deals with solar
water heaters.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you for that clarification. Alright. At this time, Members,
we're going to go through the panelists and I ask the panelists to keep their remarks, at
least their opening remarks or additional or. .. their remarks at, at about five minutes so
we can entertain questions from the Committee. So at this time I would like to have
Mr. Howard Wiig from DBEDT, State ... State Department to give us some opening
remarks and just some remarks in general. Howard.
MR. WIIG: Okay. Thank you, Madam Chair, and thank you, Committee Members, for being
here. When I say it's a pleasure to be here, I mean it's a pleasure to be here. Opening
lines of the Hawaiian Wedding Song are "this is the moment I've been waiting for" ...
CHAIR TAVARES: .. .(chuckle) . ..
MR. WIIG: ... and we have been waiting for this for about 12 years now. The former
President Bush passed an act called EPAct, Energy Performance Act of 1992 and said
that the State shall adopt energy efficiency codes for buildings, and the three other
counties did and Maui didn't. So we have been hoping, wishing, praying for this for this
long time, and I do want to thank you for very seriously considering this.
What I'd like to do is divide my talk very briefly into three sections: commercial
buildings, the existing Residential Code, and finally the, the solar issue. If you'll recall, I
was here on March 15t and I took a lamp and I screwed in an incandescent bulb and I
hung a sock over it, and then I started talking about its alternative, the compact
fluorescent lamp, and after awhile one of you remarked that the sock on top of the
incandescent lamp was burning, at which point I said that can't be ...this is a light
source, not a heat source. And we went into a discussion about the fact that this
produces 90 percent heat, 10 percent light; whereas its alternative produces about 80
percent light, 20 percent heat, and this is basically what the Code, Energy Code is all
about. It removes the old energy wasting equipment and replaces it with high efficiency
equipment that has been developed over the last 10, 20 years, and every provision in
the Code is just an extension of, of that concept.
For Commercial Codes we just have in the envelope section the ... what wraps around
the building, certain insulation requirements and then certain window requirements, and
there's been huge improvements in window technology. This is an ordinary piece of
two-pane glass. This is what's called low-E or low-emissivity glass, and the Code kind
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of... it doesn't say thou shalt use low-emissivity glass, but it kind of forces the designer
in that direction and this is ... costs just a little bit more. On the mainland it's actually
costing less now. In Hawaii it still costs a little bit more than the standard, but it reflects
back 70 percent of the sun's heat and blocks the UV rays also. So the Code calls for,
for that type of improvement. In the HVAC, heating ventilating air conditioning section,
the existing Code allows for old-fashioned wasteful air conditioning systems that say get
the equivalent of 15 miles per gallon. The Code calls for higher efficiency items that get
say the equivalent of 25 miles per gallon and the cost premium is absolutely minimal.
Then there's a lighting section ... again just an extension of this type of thing, but I do
want to point out that it pretty well has the designer install what are called T8 lamps with
electronic ballasts, the fluorescent lamps, and those in addition to being much more
efficient and much cooler have what's called a high CRI, color rendition index, where we
human beings look a whole lot better under these new lamps than we did under the
old-fashioned blue lamps, if any of you are old enough to even remember those. The
old-fashioned blue lamps tend to washout our, our skin tones and if ladies are trying to
apply makeup under that, they are just going to get all messed up 'cause what they see
under mirror is not what they see out in daylight.
So in all of the measures called for in a Commercial Code the buildings are naturally
cooler because you're not producing heat and that's the last thing we want to do in a
Hawaii building, and people are more comfortable and energy use in those buildings
drops by about 30 to 35 percent. So that is the, basically the commercial building.
There's almost nothing in, in the water heating section, except that when you have a
building that has both air conditioning and a hot water use, then it says thou shalt
recover the heat from the air conditioning system because the, that's the waste product
of air conditioning--you trap the heat instead of giving it to the mynah birds and run
water by it by a heat exchanger and make "free" hot water. That's about the only real
provision of the water heating section. So that's what the Commercial Code is all about.
All the other counties have lived with it for years and years and years, and I'm the
person who gets the phone calls if there's difficulties, and after the first couple of months
I have received zero phone calls with difficulties. So are there any questions about the
commercial section? Sir? Oh, no? Oh, okay.
Residential section. All that the ... prior to this amendment all the Residential Code
called for was to have R19 or equivalent in the roofs of homes, and "R" stands for
resistance, the higher the number, the more resistance to the heat trying to come
through the roof. And we give five options for compliance there, the least expensive
which is ... this is called a radiant barrier, there's a free radiant barrier. About a couple
of companies make this material. This is the roof deck OS8, the radiant barrier is
laminated to the bottom of it. This becomes your roof deck and then you have eave
vents letting in cooler air and you have ridge vents letting out the hot air, plus this, this
adds maybe 10 cents a square foot to your roof space ... and that's it, that is the whole
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Code. And then if you want to do fiberglass, foam, whatever there's ... cool roof has a
number of other options, but the production builders on Oahu generally choose this and
it adds as little as $300 per home and when the, a typical home is getting up around a
half million dollars, now that's not a whole lot of cost premium. What it does is reduce
the temperature of the attic on a summer day by a good solid 30 degrees, if not 40
degrees, and that translates into much less heat transferring down into the living space,
people are naturally cool.
In non-air conditioned homes they don't need air
conditioning. In air conditioned homes the load goes considerably down, the air
conditioning load because you don't have that heat penetrating. We concentrated on
roofs because we're so close to the equator here in, in Hawaii. We're slightly under the
Tropic of Cancer. Finally--oh, questions about that provision?
Okay, Solar. I didn't see the amendment until just now, but I certainly am familiar with it
because Mr. Steve Golden sitting back there with The Gas Company and I have been
down this road more years than any, either of us care to count. Mandatory solar would
be good because--oh, I should've mentioned in, in both of these provisions regarding
my friends here at MECO, they don't want to--I can't speak for them--but I think they
don't want to build a new power plant. Power, the demand for electricity is rising and a
large part of it is because we're still letting the sun's heat penetrate and we're having to
air condition the heck out of those buildings. That's what this is designed to prevent. It
will slow the growth of the demand for electricity and postpone the need for a new
power plant, and I will let them, if they want to, talk about the projected cost of a new
power plant and what, who's going to pay for that eventually.
So, solar. What's good about solar is that it also reduces the demand for electricity
substantially, postpones the need for a new power plant, and it's cost effective because
we have our 35 percent State tax credit plus a utility rebate. That generally brings the
cost of the solar system down by about half. You folks are now paying, I believe, over
20 cents a kilowatt hour at the residential area, in the residential arena. The payback
for the standard family of four is probably going to be ... my guess would be certainly
under four years, possibly under three years, payback meaning you take your cost of
the solar, your net cost of the solar and then calculate your monthly savings and your
utility bill and see how fast you, you pay it back there, and I would say, my guess would
be under four years. Twenty-five percent return on investment, if we could get that at a
bank, we'd put a whole lot of money in, into a bank. Those are the ... advantages of
solar and we have the best sun regime in the entire nation. We're better than Phoenix,
Arizona because Phoenix has a weak winter sun, we have a strong summer sun.
Anti-solar, it would eliminate ... well, builders may say it adds a lot to the first cost of a
home--that's always the big objection. It would eliminate the utility rebate because the
utility is not allowed to rebate that which is mandatory already. That's, that's basically
the con of it.
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And I was asked to address the issue of a solar map, this type of thing for the island of
Lanai, and I just this morning flew right over Lanai City and I would guess, if you'd look
at the numbers, that the low-lying parts of Lanai are probably in the 500 range. Lanai
City is about 1,600 feet up, probably be between the 4 and 450 range. But we could
certainly arrange to have a solar map of, of Lanai done. NOAA, the Federal weather
agency, has very, very, very accurate weather data these days. So it wouldn't be much
of a stretch to, to create such a map for Lanai, but it really doesn't make all that much
difference.
I brought along multiple copies--if people really want to get into the solar business--of
the Oahu solar map because on the back of it there is everything you always wanted to
know about solar, and I brought multiple copies for whoever would like to see that. This,
this is the educational material that, that we put out. And also regarding roof insulation
we put out, created this brochure which outlines the five different paths you can take to
compliance under the Code and gives it in, in illustrated form, and I'd be glad to provide
as many of these as, as you need.
So my five minutes is probably up. Questions on, on this? Basically, we in the
Department are, are neutral on the mandatory solar issue. Our concern is that if it
raises a lot of controversy, that the Commercial Code and the basic Residential Code
don't get thrown out with the solar bath water. Questions?
CHAIR TAVARES: Any questions from the Members at this point? Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Relative to the commercial part of savings ...
MR. WIIG: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: ... is there anything specific? I guess because at this particular point I,
I kind of like look at the commercial entities as being a one time, the larger user...
MR. WIIG: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: ...of, of electricity-MR. WIIG: Yeah. You're absolutely right.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: --and is the Code rigid enough to, to make 'em comply so that that
usage would in fact go down?
MR. WIIG: Yeah, very definitely. Assuming that they ... say a commercial developer here built
to the existing Code which is very, very old ... that, using that as a baseline and
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comparing it to building to this Code proposed here the savings would be minimum 30
percent-VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thirty?
MR. WIIG: --probably more like 35 percent. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. Mr. Wiig ...
MR. WIIG: Uh-huh.
CHAIR TAVARES: ... since you mentioned the, the maps that you sent us ...
MR. WIIG: Uh-huh.
CHAIR TAVARES: ... what do the numbers mean in terms of whether or not it's a good solar
or not a good solar source?
MR. WIIG: Oh, okay. It's calories per centimeter per year which doesn't take us, tell us a
whole heck of a lot. It's just one way of measuring. We could've done BTUs per square
inch per year or whatever. The higher the number, the better and you'll see a direct
correlation between the coastal leeward areas and high numbers and the mountainous
cloudy areas and low numbers. Incidentally, a very interesting sidelight here, 500, our
highest number, is about equal to Phoenix; 300, our lowest number, is about equal to
Seattle. So our mountains which create our climates really, really, really do make a, a
difference and with ... the solar dealers look at the maps when they're sizing the system
and they say okay, is this a family of four, it's going to use "x" number of gallons per
day, it's in a 500 region; therefore, we need only these, this many square foot of.. .feet
of panel. Whereas if it were in a 350 region, very cloudy, they would have to put much
more panel out there, and they, they use this as a calculation device. So the higher the
number, the less panel is, is necessary.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you for that explanation. Okay. Any questions, Members?
Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Good morning, sir.
MR. WIIG: Good morning.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you for being here. The number is correlated to the size.
If we look at a mandate, you mentioned that mandates can't collect rebates? Is that
what you said earlier? Can you clarify that?
MR. WIIG: Okay. Each of the utilities on, in this State gives a rebate for people installing solar
systems in accord with the utility guidelines. They say the panel shall be mounted in "x"
way and they give a list of approved solar dealers. So the homeowner must have an
approved solar dealer come out, install it in accord with the utility guidelines, then a
utility inspector comes out and inspects it and passes on it, at which point they actually
write ...they don't write the homeowner a check, they write the solar dealer a check and
then he reduces that from his totaled amount. So and that's in addition to the
35 percent State tax credit. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And then the size of the panel. . .the larger the size of the panel
the large, the more the cost, cost increase with size?
MR. WIIG: Yeah. It would in cost. .. increase with size, yeah. But the utility rebate, as I
understand it, is just one flat rate. Of course with the greater cost of the size the 35
percent credit would be greater.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Now with the solar radiation number...
MR. WIIG: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: ... at what point, I mean is there a point where the number makes
it an inefficient. ..
MR. WIIG: Uh ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
understanding--

... approach or alternative?

And again, just to get clarity on

MR. WIIG: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --what these numbers mean.
MR. WIIG: Yeah. We, we have one of the leading solar experts in town. I'll. .. he can maybe
clarify this, but 300 is our lowest number and I would think that you'd have to have a
heck of a lot of panel there and you wouldn't have the reliability that you would in, in a
sunny, sunnier area. So the economics in 300 might become marginal, but for the next
level up, 350, I'd say that was the crossing line where it still is very, very economical
especially with ... at 20 cents a, a kilowatt hour there and--
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'll yield my-MR. WIIG: You can certainly question our solar expert-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
MR. WIIG: --in more detail later, yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Any other questions from the Members? So if not, let's
move on now to Maui Electric and ... Joanne's gulped. . . .(chuckle). .. So, Joanne,
either you or Walter or who ... if you're going to have a tag team thing here, you go
ahead and this is representing Maui Electric Company. Thank you, Joanne.
MS. IDE: Okay. Thank you, Chair Tavares, and good morning, Members. Is this on?
MR. WIIG: That's-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah, speak loud.
MS. IDE: Yeah, it's on.
MR. WIIG: Yeah.
MS. IDE: Okay. Maui Electric does support the adoption of the Model Energy Code in, for the
County of Maui, and although our programs have been successful in promoting energy
efficiency, what the Code will do is assure that all buildings are at least achieving some
minimum level of efficiency. MECO can increase the efficiency above Code minimums
through our programs. And with respect to the solar water heating portion, Addendum
14, we support the increased use of renewable energy technologies, and just like you,
we would like to see more new solar installed in new and existing homes. And through
Maui's, MECO's residential efficiency water heating program, the penetration of solar
water heaters has increased and the installation in, in single family homes, it's gone
from 1.5 percent at the beginning of our program in 1996 to about 65 percent at the end
of last year. And although increasing market penetration is everyone's goal, system
performance, reliability, and longevity are important issues that need to be addressed
for the long-term acceptance of the technology. If these issues are overlooked, the
proposed addendum could do technology more harm than good if the systems do not
perform well or break down quickly, and I can share with you through our experience on
what things that you should consider and I, I'll go ahead and do that right now.
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So, once again, based on our experience with our programs, here's the things that you
want to consider that will affect performance, reliability, and longevity of a solar water
heating system and ultimately the energy savings and satisfied occupants ... and these
are just a few things. So let me start with the placement of the collectors. Will the
collectors be shaded during a significant part of the day? Orientation and tilt to get the
best output not only during the summer, but also during the winter months; making sure
any roof, wall, ceiling penetrations are sealed and water tight. Sizing--which goes to
Mr. Kane's concerns--systems need to be sized right in order to meet the hot water
needs of the occupants. This sizing includes, not just the size of the panels, but also
the tanks. Sizing directly affects the solar fraction. Solar fraction is a percentage of hot
water, a hot water load produced solely by the solar system. This means that if a
system has a 90 percent solar fraction, 90 percent of the hot water is produced by the
solar system while the other 10 percent is produced by the auxiliary system, which in
our case is our electricity. List of acceptable products, you'd like to use quality parts.
The system will no, no doubt have an effect on the performance, reliability, and
longevity of the system. And just to name a few, we, we ask that high efficiency electric
water heater tanks are used; certified collectors for durability and thermal performance
are important as well; use of brass or bronze valves and unions and stainless steel
fastening hardware. Putting on my utility hat, we would like to recommend that the
setting of the time-switch which controls the auxiliary heating system be set to the off
position during our peak period. Solar water heating systems are great for saving
energy and, therefore, reduce the use of fossil fuels; however, the demand savings is
highly valued to the utility because the determination of having to like add capacity is
driven by the system peak. Post inspections to make sure that the systems were
installed according to the Code and will meet the expected ... in your case, the
addendum says 80 plus percent of the hot water needs of the occupants. MECO
requires 90 percent and higher. System warranty to ensure continued performance and
customer satisfaction. For example, MECO requires contractors to provide a full labor
warranty for one year after we have inspected the system and improved it. Also, tanks
carry a manufacturer's warranty of at least five years, and you need to take into account
safety as well as efficiency issues, such as insulating all waterlines within 6 feet of the
tank, also having controls in an easy to access area for like the homeowner in case they
need to access it. Also, some other issues. You may want to consider perhaps the net
energy usage of a dwelling as opposed to just one component, such as a water heater.
Location may have like a lot of shading and perhaps the shading will help to reduce the
need for like, you know, the homeowner having to do something like air condition in
order to accommodate putting on like a solar water heater system. Some multi-family
dwellings, sometimes a heat pump or CHP unit might provide a better solution that
meets both the hot water and cooling requirements of the building. And also, what's
also not known is the effect of having systems that may cost less due, due to the use of
inferior components or placement, sizing, or whatever it may be that may start
penetrating the existing housing market. Our participating solar contractors, such as
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Steve, install systems that we know will perform over a 15-year lifespan, and we count
on the impacts when we do our resource planning. That may not be the case with
non-standardized systems--just something to take into consideration. And lastly, we
encourage you folks to talk to others in the industry that would be affected by the
change in the Code--other solar contractors, the Hawaii Solar Assoc ... , Hawaii Solar
Energy Association or other entities like them on the mainland, suppliers, developers,
builders, other states that were to face issues such as this, and those who ultimately
occupy the dwellings. Are there any questions?
CHAIR TAVARES: Members, any questions for Ms. Ide? Walter? Oh, I'm sorry. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Member. .. Chair. Your position on the addendum for
mandating water heaters, the position is that you favor that?
MS. IDE: Well, we favor the technology, yeah, anything renewable that encourages energy
efficiency. But through our experience we'd like to suggest that you take into
consideration certain things that will assure like the performance and longevity and
efficiency of the system.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
incentives.

guess there's a question between mandating and, and

MS. IDE: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Do you have any comments regarding incentives and how that's
worked through your experience? Has that been a... 1 mean it sounds like you gave a
presentation that incorporated that incentives work.
MS. IDE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Can you, can you expound on that?
MS. IDE: Okay. Our programs do work by giving incentives, yeah, for the installation of solar
water heaters. It's, it's meant, incentives are there because we want to encourage a
market that mayor may not be doing something like on their own and that's why the
incentives are there. If the program or if the Code mandates the installation of solar
water heaters on new, new construction, then our incentives will, will not be there for
like new homes. It'll still be there for the existing homes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
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CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Walter, do you want to add anything to the discussion at this
point?
MR. ENOMOTO: Okay. Thank you, Chair Tavares and Members of the County Council
Energy Committee. I'm Walter Enomoto. I oversee the commercial and industrial new
construction and temporarily assigned with the residential efficient water heating
program ...with new construction there. I just wanted to kind of touch on a couple of
things that, the impacts on some of our demand-side management programs that the
Energy Code would have. Joanne covered all the, the solar addendum, so I won't touch
upon that. Maui Electric has demand-side management programs for both new and
existing construction to help facilitate or incent..., provide incentives for the use of
energy efficient products in the construction of new commercial and industrial buildings.
With the implementation of the Model Energy Code there will be some impacts on our
program on how it is structured. In different technologies the impacts will be different.
In regards to air conditioning, we offer incentives based on the technology and the
efficiencies of air conditioning systems that are put in in commercial and industrial
applications. If the Code is accepted and what we would need to do is, we would need
to refile with the PUC in order to raise the standard because it will affect our program in
such a way where we will need to raise the standards even more. Having the Code in
place sets a minimum and what we provide is an incentive to take it even higher, to
crank it up a notch. So we'll need to readjust our incentive levels as far as what
qualifies for incentives at that point. So there will be some internal work that we would
have to work with, with the PUC if the Code is adopted, mostly paperwork. Lighting
incentive, we also provide incentives for lighting rebates. That wouldn't be affected, but
exterior lighting which was ... had incentives available for that, that would be deleted
based on the acceptance of the Code on that. Motors, we also offer incentives for
motors of premium efficiency as certified by the NEMA, the National Electrical
Manufacturers Association, that rebates would still be available for that because we use
the highest standard as the basis for qualifying for incentives for new motors that are
put into service. One area also that the Code is, you know, I'm kind of supportive of is
in one area that's kind of overlooked is distribution transformers that are installed in new
and existing commercials, and the specs are basically modeled after the Energy Star or
the NEMA TP 1-2000 standard, which are pretty much one of the highest out there. So
it brings up the level of what qualifies or what would fit under the Code for transformers
which operate 24/7,8,760 hours a year, and the gain in efficiencies there help down the
line. LED exit lights, that's something that's pretty standard in the industry now. We
were able to pay rebates for that. That would change.
Overall, though, the impacts to our DSM program would be minimal. We would have to
do, again, filing of new dockets with the PUC in order to facilitate what changes we
need to do internally, but all in all we'd be supportive of that, of the Energy Code. Any
questions?
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CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you, Walter. Why don't we back up here and, and get Steve Allen
to give us some comments and then we'll try to go down the line.
MR. ALLEN: I'm not going to be able to do the Hawaiian Wedding Song for you.
ALL: .. .(chuckle) . ..
MR. ALLEN: I'm very supportive of any energy efficiency we can do in the new construction in
our Building Codes. I'm sitting here kind of shocked, though, and, you know, this might
sound surprising, I'm a solar contractor and I do daily installations, hundreds throughout
the course of the year. But I'm also a member of the Hawaii Solar Energy Association,
I'm a board member of that, and we as an organization oppose the mandates of
residential hot water systems being installed and mandated. And I'm, I didn't ask
because I didn't think I was supposed to, but I, I'm surprised and I need to be educated
on the fact that if MECO is supportive of this, I'm really needing to know what the PUC
is going to have to do about allowing the $1,000 co-payment that currently exist for a
homeowner to have the assistance on purchasing of a solar system. My understanding
is is that it's not allowed. My understanding also is is that State tax credits also can, can
disappear when there's a PUC, when there's a mandate on requirements. Right now,
currently, and Joanne had mentioned this, that we're at 65 percent installations under
new construction in the residential market. Personally, I don't know what you feel about
that, but I think it's fantastic, and it didn't happen by accident, it took a lot of effort by a
lot of people for a long time. If we want to say well, there's 35 percent that's not, I would
have to go along with the statistic that some of them don't need it, some of 'em
shouldn't have it, and the few percentages that maybe possibly could have it would
happen through education and, and the belief that we're doing the right thing here by
enforcing more energy efficient codes and the awareness of it through the contract, the
general contractor. I, I can only tell you that also as ... if the codes were to change and
the Maui Electric were to get out of the inspection process that I deal with on a daily
basis, I feel that you're going to have solar go back into the trash can here. Seventies
and eighties, we're still correcting and helping the myth about solar doesn't work with
people because there were no controls, no inspection processes, and I'll use the term
"blue suede salespeople" out there selling whatever they could with any reason and,
and no quality assurance. At this time the, the consumer on the County of Maui as well
as HELCO or Hawaii County and, and Oahu--I participated on all three
locations--personally I think it's an absolute gift to the consumer. They go out with
magnets and check out the screws we use on these systems. There's nothing in those
systems that don't meet incredible standards and specifications. That never existed
prior to this ... and I'll guarantee you that there is no better bang for the buck on a Maui
Electric, HECO or HELCO solar system installed in this State right now. I can go out
and do anything I want to without their controls because there were no inspections from
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the Building Department and the Plumbing Department prior to this and if there are,
they're not educated to do it. These inspectors, this process, the controls, the
equipment certifications--there are some people that have been so involved in this for
so long and you're going to lose that specialty. And for you to be told here that you're
going to have to figure out how to work the timers, use brass unions--I mean that has
got nothing to do with what you guys want to know. What you want to know is that
you're getting almost every household with solar that you can possibly get and getting it
working properly for 15 and 20 years, as she mentioned, and that's the only way it's
going to happen is with somebody inspecting those systems. Now, you know, it may be
easier for me to sell systems without the, the process, but personally I don't think so
and ... my concern is that we find some money to fund this MSRI program that Maui
Electric has been working with through the General Fund.
Just to give you an example how easy it is to work, and I sent you guys all letters
about. .. a few months back. I had a customer call us up Thursday, she was approved
for a MSRI loan, Maui Solar Roof Initiative--for anybody that doesn't know that, that's a
no-interest loan financed by the General Fund and, and the money is ... the payments
are regulated through the program and the utility bills--no questions asked, she wanted
it, she knew she was going to have to come up with 35 percent money to pay for it.
How fast can you get it in a house? I've been waiting three months for my approval
process, they finally got me on the list, I'm done and she's scheduled for this Thursday.
You know, 65 percent of new construction is one thing; 25 percent participation in the
residential market is the other and that's what we're dealing with in this island right now,
and you need to hit the existing houses and the replacement of the systems that are
dying right now. Two of 'em in our, in our company got sold Friday to systems that were
15 years and older and the people never had inspected processors, they weren't that
quality of a system to begin with, and they know they want to replace 'em. Just so
happen these people had the cash so they can do it, but there are a lot of customers out
that we come across that do not have the funds to be able to come out of pocket and
deal with 4,000, $5,000 purchase.
You know, that's probably 3 % minutes. I don't need to beat this thing to death, but my,
my concern is that we mandate everything to death here and nobody's paying attention
to what really the goal is, and the goal is to have energy efficiency here and done
intelligently. Any questions on that? I'm all game for it. But I'm just really
surprised .. .(chuckle) . .. that unless I'm told differently and the HSEA has not been told
differently, the, the PUC is not going to allow the co-payments to exist with this
mandate. That's, that's the last of my education of this knowledge. So thank, thank you
very much.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you. Any questions for Steve?
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MR. WIIG: Madam Chair, just a comment. The State tax credit is silent on whether a measure
is mandated or not.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MR. WIIG: So the, it would remain if, if it were mandatory.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay... .(chuckle) . .. You're ready to go?
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah, I don't know. Is this mike working?
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah, it's on.
MR. FREEDMAN: Okay. My name is Carl Freedman. I was asked to come up here because
I'm a member of the Maui Energy Efficiency Working Group which is a group of citizens,
some from some organizations on the island, who have been meeting for the past
several months to discuss opportunities and some approaches to promote energy
efficiency on MauL So we've been discussing issues very generally regarding energy
efficiency. Our past three meetings have focused on the Energy Codes and the very
last one primarily on the addendum that is before this Committee.
Now our group works by consensus and we haven't attempted to go through any kind of
a process to take a position on these things. We've been discussing them as a group
of... knowledgeable people to get ideas out on the floor, but we don't have a position.
So I'm not representing any official position of the group. So you have to interpret my
comments here strictly as my own. I have to give credit to the group for elaborating on
stuff because a lot of this has been enlightened by the contributions of the group.
I submitted some written testimony, which was passed out, and it is a not very well
organized list. It's based sequentially on how we went through things of several points
and concerns and aspects of the Code, primarily the addendum for solar hot water
heating. I think if I could give you a synopsis of those things, they range from picky little
things to some pretty general concerns.
Some of them have to do with
wording ... the ... Iike the requirements for habitable additions. It's not clear whether the
wording of the Code is what your intent is, and I can go into that if you want. But the,
there are several things that regarding definitions, terms that we puzzled over that don't
seem to be defined well enough. The word "conventional" in solar panel hot water
system--we, we weren't clear what that meant or whether that word has to be there.
The word "certified"--are you referring to a process, you know, what does it mean this
certification by the licensed professionals? The term "at least as energy efficient as" as
a standard, and I just wanted to point out that many experts in testifying before the
PUC, for example, have argued at some length about this, this matter of which energy
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efficiency technologies are more efficient than others. It's not a simple standard. The
word "demand"--I think you want "energy" in there and I'm just mentioning that because
"demand" is a term of art, especially in the electrical planning realm. Demand has to do
with the rate of energy use and what you really mean is energy here. So those are just
definitions, wording things for the Code.
I think the more substantive concerns have to do with the need to address exceptions.
On some sites there may be trees that shade the site, there may be buildings that
eclipse the path of the sun over the site or topology. It may not be practical to install a
solar hot water heater on every site. So should the Code requirements take that into
consideration and if so, how? We had a long discussion about the sizing requirements
and clearly the intent of the Code is pretty clear. You want 80 percent or at least
80 percent of your installation to be solar input with 20 percent backup. That has to do
with sizing of things. But the process and the way that's stated in the Code raises some
questions. It simply says that this needs to be certified by a list of people, including
solar contractors or whatever. It's not clear that without something more prescriptive in
the Code that the list of people there are going to be qualified to make that
determination or trustworthy. The objective is to actually get some installations in there
that perform well, and you don't want to get something in there that's going to
encourage systems that aren't optimally sized for the site or that you, you don't want the
Code to be abused by any f1y-by-nighters who come in with cheap systems and can
simply certify their own system somehow.
We did come up with some suggestions. We talked about making the Code more
prescriptive, something on the formula of, you know, for a three-bedroom building in
such and such a solar installation zone so many panels might be required or such a size
tank. But it was pointed out by some of the more knowledgeable people that. .. that
doesn't take into consideration a lot of important factors. So one idea we had was a
worksheet if perhaps as, you know, the submittal with the permit would include a
worksheet where somebody, whoever it was, would fill out the necessary information
about the site, the tilt angle or panel orientation, shading by trees and whatever so that
it was clear to an inspector on looking at this that whoever was certifying this had gone
through the proper set of considerations and applied the proper standards to get the
proper sizing.
And lastly, material specifications. I think that was mentioned earlier. One of the
benefits of the current electrical utility programs is that there are specifications that
make sure that quality stuff is being installed. I mean that's one of the purposes of
codes really is making sure that buildings, when they're built, work properly and by
extension it would seem that if you're going to require solar equipment to be put in, you
want to make sure that it meets certain minimum specifications so that it actually works
and doesn't cause problems.
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So that's kind of the gamut of it just. .. and I wrote out briefly, you know, the list of
concerns there, and I just wanted to make just a couple of my own comments based on
my experience with these pro ... , with the utility programs before the Public Utilities
Commission. And the first is to point out that although the, although the utility programs
exist now, it is not a foregone conclusion, it's not a slam-dunk that they will continue to
exist forever, and there are several important issues coming up before the PUC about
how the utilities are compensated by ratepayers that are going to be resolved over the
next couple of years. I just want to keep in mind that the utility programs have become
the status quo, but that necess ... , not, is not necessarily the case forever. --(CHANGE
OF TAPE)-- ... bring down the price there and to point out that the ... what the utility
programs offer is not just an incentive, but they involve some inspections, it's an
inspection process, some material standards as well as the incentives that are moving
the marketplace.
And the last thing I just wanted to point out was to clarify that when we talk about the
co-payments ending as a result of the Code, you're talking primarily about one of two
utility programs. The utility has an exist. .. in one program that is to retrofit existing
dwellings and another program that is new construction. And so when it's talking about
ending the co-payments, you're talking about the new construction program. It would
not necessarily end the incentives on the existing program. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions for Carl? Yes, Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah. Just one, Madam Chair. Mr. Freedman, the, the changes
by the PUC that you, you mentioned that may be coming up in the next couple of years,
can there be any educated guesses as to what's anticipated in those changes? Is it
going to go more towards some direction, away from a direction, changing direction? Is
there any feel from the experts in the field that are monitoring these and anticipating the
changes?
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, I think ... 1don't want to give, lay odds. I mean there's some concern
because if you read the wording of the Commission orders, the current system of
financial compensation to the utilities, the shareholder incentives for implementing DSM
programs, compensation for loss margins, the existing mechanisms are scheduled to
sunset at the interim, next interim order of Hawaiian Electric's--this is the Oahu
utility's--next rate case or one year after if some agreement is reached. In the bigger
picture of things one would expect that the utility programs are valuable enough an
important part of State energy policy that one would hope that they would cont. .. , you
know, be allowed to continue to exist, and, and I am hopeful about that. But it's not a
slam-dunk because something has to happen between now and a couple years from
now in order for these programs to exist, and the current set of financial arrangements
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is scheduled to sunset. So, I don't know how to lay odds, but I just, you know, you have
to realize that the status quo now exists, if, if we're calling the status quo the utility
programs and rebates, exists as active programs that are under the ongoing oversight
of the PUC. It's not a statute; it's something that is scheduled to be reconsidered.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Any other questions? Alright, go ahead, Steve.
MR. ALLEN: Mr. Freedman, on your comm ... , on your comment on the certification, you're
absolutely correct about, about the fact that is what exists already with what we call
the ... you, you were stating is the status quo, and one of these things about the sizing
situation being 80 percent, right now currently they're operating under 90 percent
requirement. It'd be a shame to go backwards. And, and also in reflection to the, the
PUC, I am allowed to participate in different meetings and number one concern, once
again, is this $1,000 co-payment under MECO--it's 750 under HECO on Oahu and
$1,000 on the Big Island. Those programs have to pay for themselves and if we're
running ... right now, currently on the year 2003 I've got the statistics on, on the amount
of solar installed. On Maui County, you had 1,048 that went through the books under
MECO program for 2003; 480 of those were new construction. If you take that
percentage off of their program, it is no longer financial feasible even to operate it and if
it is not financial feasible, it doesn't exist. So yes, it does get attacked; yes, it does
disappear; and yes, the amount of solar systems installed will go down. That's an
absolute guarantee. We've seen it through the history. Without tax credits, the
number's almost nonexistent. Then you start getting into the co-payments and tax
credits, we have activity. It does not support itself without co-payments and tax credits.
We eliminate the PUC controls--Iet me rephrase that. If we eliminate the ability for the
program to fund itself, then we're going to lose this program. Now as far as the
recovery fund, now it's an IRP--every one person who gets an electrical bill here and
you look at it, it says IRP. You might have $3, $6, Whatever, it's a percentage that
comes out of your total. About four months ago with a meeting with HECO what I was
told was that they're thinking about eliminating that IRP totally, going to the PUC and
getting a rate adjustment so that it is now part of the cost of doing business and no
longer funded by the individual account--in other words, your electric bill is an
account--and that bill supports the co-payments that exist currently and, and are given
out to contractors like myself after completion and inspection. So to say that by
eliminating it on the new construction side, that is really a shot in the dark. So if you
eliminate 50 percent or 40 percent of what is already currently barely squeaking by on
the financial picture they have, and I've seen these numbers, then it's, then you're going
to be in for a shock what happens to it. Thank you.
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CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Anybody else have further comments on this issue? Okay. If not,
let's pass the baton over to Kal Kobayashi. Kal, you can use the other microphone.
MR. KOBAYASHI: Good morning and thank you, Madam Chair. Our Office will be happy to
submit written comments. We're not in a position to comment right now. What we will
do is try to incorporate all of the questions that were brought up today, including issues
related to the Public Utilities Commission. One thing I would like to ask guidance from
the Chair is would there be a deadline for these comments that would help you with
your proceedings?
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes. I think we're, we're trying to look at the end of September to ... you
know, we'll continue discussion on this and so the sooner your comments come in we'll,
we can schedule accordingly while we work on some other, other things. But we'll send
a formal request to-MR. KOBAYASHI: Okay.
CHAIR TAVARES: --to the Administration.
MR. KOBAYASHI: Thank you very much.
CHAIR TAVARES:
point?

Okay. Thank you, Kal.

Mr. Conway, you have any comments at this

MR. CONWAY: I thought I was just here to look good, but. ..
ALL: .. .(chuckle) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: You are... .(chuckle) . ..
MR. CONWAY: Are we, are we ... Iet me just see if I can clarify something.
limiting the discussion right now to solar?

Are we just

CHAIR TAVARES: No, uh-huh, the whole Code-MR. CONWAY: The whole Code-CHAIR TAVARES: --and the addendum. Yeah.
MR. CONWAY: Yeah. Well, generally it's, obviously it's a good idea. It's something that
needs to be done, but there's a lot of legitimate comments here, you know, about
funding and so forth. Just to throw this out, and Howard probably can verify this even
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more so, a couple of years ago I researched about mortgages. There are Federal
mortgages available that, if you incorporate energy savings, will allow you to get a larger
mortgage based upon that. So a lot of the discussion that we're talking about would be,
really become what's an economic advantage if we can get these mortgages to the
State of Hawaii. Unfortunately, they're not here. No one's ever tried to get them, as far
as I know, to come here and they can affect such things as insulation, solar and so
forth. Basically what it is is they look at the, at your projected energy savings cost on a
particular item, whether it's insulation or, or higher efficiency air conditioner or, or solar
and they drop that down, put it in your mortgage, they drop it down and see how much
money you save during energy savings and if there's a difference, that difference
obviously would go to your pocket which in turn allows a homeowner to get a higher
mortgage. Now that's ... if you're going to implement a Model Code, if you can try and
bring that mortgage here to Hawaii obviously, that's going to help a lot, many situations
of people getting to build homes because, as we know, it's, prices on Maui are getting
really out of hand for us. We gotta try and do whatever we can to get people back into
their own homes. And so, again, the Model Code, the Energy Code is something that
we prob ... , I'm, I'm sure we need, you know, it'll make people be more energy efficient
and save money, it's good for this County, it's good for the State. But on top of that,
again, what we gotta recognize is we gotta figure out how to get the savings into the
people's pocket because if, if, if they're not going to recognize the savings, the houses
are not going to be built. They're not going to be able to go into their homes and they'll
just continue to rent or do whatever has to be done in the meantime. So, I think there's
a, a need for an emphasis on education and making these people aware of how they
save money through the Energy Code as well as actually helping them to see the fine,
the economic benefits of it. That's just, you know, in a nutshell. But those, the
programs are available. I think someone should be investigating it in trying to get this to
the State.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah, thank you. Yes, Joanne, you have a comment?
MS. IDE: Thanks for bringing that up. Actually, back in 2000 or so we did approach the EPA.
We did provide our standard and specifications of our solar water heating program to
them and we were able to get the seal of approval from them to go forward and, you
know, certify these Energy Star homes. We have five lenders who can issue Energy
Star mortgages. ·Just to name 'em, North American, which I guess is now Washington
Mutual, ASB, Bank of Hawaii, First Hawaiian, Alii Mortgage, Countrywide Home Loans
and, and so forth. We haven't been very successful, though, at them issuing these,
these mortgages and I think the, the primary reason is because the, the market right
now, the housing market is so hot and they're so busy with like refinances and so forth
and the interest rates that perhaps they didn't see the need to offer, you know,
additional incentives, but it does exist.
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MR. CONWAY: The problem with them that I see, the problem with them that I see is they're
limited to just one aspect, right, solar at the moment?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No.
MR. CONWAY: Are, are they... well, insulation, for instance, when I checked last that was not
allowed. Speaking to Bill Bennett, he indicated to me that part of the Energy Star and
increased insulation even though it would drop down that, you know, thing, that does not
qualify for Energy Star in the State.
MS. IDE: No, it does. It does. We, we do have a listing of what does qualify for both a home
with air conditioning and without air conditioning.
MR. CONWAY: Okay. So, I guess I was misinformed. So, I guess part of the problem ... as I
see it is what I mentioned, an education system, you know, we gotta get that information
out there and without that, you know, no one is taking advantage of it and we're all
ending up hurting ourselves.
MS. IDE: And in addition to like the mortgage lenders, we, we did try a promotional program
with realtors seeing if we could penetrate, further penetrate the existing market when
they do like resales.
MR. ALLEN: May I add one more?
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Go ahead, Steve.
MR. ALLEN: On this Energy Star program that he mentioned, that was just mentioned, it has
existed and there's a market. .. you know, I, I have to push the marketplace 'cause, you
know, that's what we have to do to stay in business, and the Energy Star program using
thermal hot water solar system automatically qualified the house without air conditioning
as an Energy Star approved dwelling which in turn reduced the ratio of debt to earnings
is, is my recollection how it worked and generally they had a nice incentive, $500 off a
closing cost credit. It was, it was a great tool to market with and another incentive for
people to put solar in, and with that, you know, it still exists and, and they just had a lot
of other building requirements that if you didn't do solar, that if you did you could fall into
the ... approval list. The one thing that I didn't mention here and as far as, as far as that
you guys as far... and the Building Code can look at is that if a house is not going to be
solar from the construction aspect--and, and HECO is doing this now on Oahu--is that
they have an automatic timer they put in and a required 80-gallon electric water heater
device. We'll just call it electric water heater just for simplicity. With this timer that you
cannot adjust they're doing the demand side at DSM, design side management
controls. The building contractor gets a credit, the homeowner gets a reduced rate on
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their electric bill, and then as a contractor I can go back to that house afterwards, utilize
their existing 80-gallon tank in the system and save them that portion of investment into
the, into the solar system. So very intelligent, simple way for design side management,
and it's also a way to have the home buyer possibly look at a solar system when they
weren't going to look at one because they already have part of that apparatus installed
and they're already realizing some savings and they can see a greater savings. And,
once again, it's education, it's education, it's education. And so anything we can do to
allow that to partake is, is a great thing. But it's commercial side ... you know, my
concern is you build a 80-unit condominium package and you've got 80 individual
electric water heaters and the builders know how to hide putting solar in those
developments, you know, they don't want to have to co-share electric bills and they
don't want to put an individual hot water system that feeds everything, but the greatest
energy saving will hit. .. 80-unit condo is 80 homes. I mean that kind of, that kind of
mandate I can get behind. But the residential market. .. not every home needs it, not
every home should have it. There's a lot of people that live by themselves and how
we're going to put an 80-gallon minimum solar system into, to an individual single
family... individual living by themselves? That was just my last little comment here for
what can be done and still have energy efficiency in mind with hot water.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you for your comments, Steve. Ralph, you have some additional
comments to make here?
MR. NAGAMINE: Yeah, I do. Thank you. This is in regards to something that Mr. Freedman
had mentioned. He had mentioned that there is some confusion regarding the, the
target date for implementing Article 14, and just reading it over again I think that. .. 1 may
have made a mistake in the way it's worded. It should've, it should read as follows:
''This Article shall apply to new low-rise build ... , residential buildings constructed with a
building permit applied for after January 1, 2005," and not use the issuance date
because the issuance date would be a little bit too late to tell people that they've gotta
comply with this Article, you know, they should know upfront when they apply that they
have to comply with this new Article. So the wording, you should change the word
"issued" to "applied for", and the target date of January the 1st was actually picked
thinking that this provision would be acted upon relatively quickly. But if the Committee
decides that they want to go with the solar water heaters and it drags on, you might
want to move that target date further back.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you for that clarification, Ralph. Members, any questions for any of
the members on the panel at this point? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. I guess some comments made by Mr. Allen
with respects to inspections, the training, and led me even further into just funding which
comes to us as far as making sure, Ralph, that you folks have the appropriate level of
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resources to accommodate. I guess when we're getting into this solar addendum
specifically, as an example, to deal with some issues that I think Mr. Freedman brought
up in his written comments about the importance of maintenance and, and having things
inspected regularly. So I'm trying to tie all these comments in into how are we going to
make sure that if we pass something like this, we're going to be able to enforce it or
carry it through instead of mandating and not being able to?
MR. NAGAMINE: Right. To be very truthful with you, all the counties, not just Maui County,
but all the jurisdictions are woeful in their expertise in this area in terms of having
adequate electrical and mechanical engineers on staff. And so we're going to pretty
much follow the trend with the other counties and just rely on certification as was
previously mentioned, and this would put the burden on the design professional and in
some cases the contractor to certify that the product that's being installed meets the
Code, and that, that's simply because we don't have the staff to go out there and
actually check the design and check the installation. And, again, this, this is no different
than the way we currently operate our energy conservation in the Building Code right
now and it's very consistent with what the other jurisdictions are doing relative to the
Model Energy Code.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Wiig.
MR. WIIG: Yeah. I'd like to add on to that. That's precisely what the other counties do, is
simply rely on the certification. But we did have a compliance study done about four
years ago saying, asking the question to what extent is the Energy Code complied with,
and we came up with a, an 87 percent number. And I checked with my counterparts on
the mainland at a conference and they said that is a very, very high number, and we
know that, that number has gone up since then. And even though the inspectors aren't
required to look at the energy component, I know they do because my phone rings and
if there's a difficult case, they just say, oh, go call Wiig. So Wiig gets called on this and
based on that I would say that this type of enforcement does, does really work.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Any other questions, Mr. Kane?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Along a different lines if, if I may Mr., Madam, Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I guess one of the main issues or concerns that I have is... when
we look at what our develop ... because this is primarily--and again it's for the, it's for the
solar addendum, Madam Chair, primarily.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Because we're dealing with new building construction and
because we're coming up with our General Plan and developing where our future areas
of development are going to take place and they fall within ... 1'11 anticipate that they fall
within the 350 to 450 solar radiation rings that we have on this map, it seems like that's
where the gen ... , generally speaking, we're going to have a lot of our future
development and that we're going along a path of avoiding shoreline development so
that the 500 level and above seems to not be where we're heading towards. So it's
going to be things that are lower than that number. Very general, Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And so I'm, I'm ... my interest is if we move forward with
something like this knowing that we're going to be in a place where lower the number of
solar radiation, the larger the size of the units, the more money it's gonna cost, dealing
with ... and I don't still have, I still don't have a full understanding of the loss of the tax
incentives, loss of rebates and so on and so forth. So now I'm looking at the bottom
line, I'm looking at the citizens and them being required in order to get into a new house
what's, what it's going to cost them based on where new development is going to take
place. So my question is if, if anybody here would be able to respond when we're
looking at development rings, our development taking place, and I'll just use it for sake
of discussion, in the .. .let's say 400 to 450 ring area, and I don't know if you can answer
this. I mean how much money are we talking about if we just use the ... a standard
family, you know, husband, wife, couple of kids, say three kids? So a family of five,
since people are moving in with each other as well and it's just not single, you know,
nuclear families, but it's extended families as well. So we have some issues where we
have extend--I mean what kind of cost are we going to be looking at if we mandate?
Can anybody... is that too general a question, is that something that we need to wait
and .. .for me to understand what I'm looking at to approve, Madam Chair?
CHAIR TAVARES: Well, let's ask the panel. Probably Mr. Allen would know if the cost's more.
MR. ALLEN: Yeah. I've spoken plenty, but I can speak some more.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: But it's a general question, you know, so I'm not looking for you-MR. ALLEN: No, no. I'll give you absolute, absolute numbers here. First off when you
reflected that, that band, let's just assume that we're talking all along above
Honoapiilani, Wailuku, that whole section's going right now. That 400, it's a 400 zone
essentially. A 400 zone to a 500 zone adds about $400 difference in price between a
500 zone system and a 400 zone. That's a pretty good rule of thumb. If we're an
80-gallon system, a family of four, no co-payments, no tax credits, no developer's fees,
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you buy it from me, $4,000. One hundred twenty gallon system, $4,800. What I've
seen with the developers putting in as options is great markups. I've seen big markups,
a lot more money they're spending with buying it through a developer than buying it
from contractors out in the competitive marketplace. But let me say one thing that's,
that's probably... Iet's say I've been a little biased on this. If it was mandated, there is
one benefit. In new construction with solar as part of the mortgage, 80-gallon system,
$13 month add on, $40 a month savings. You'll probably have cash flow from the
beginning. So on a financial perspective you're not going to hurt the citizen. They
might not be getting the best bang for the dollar, but as long as there's the controls, as
long as that system's installed properly, then in the long term there's an absolute benefit
and on the demand side, management side it's an absolute benefit.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: You've got one right in front of you.
MR. FREEDMAN: Oh.
CHAIR TAVARES: You can use that one then.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah. I think there are two aspects to the cost regarding, I mean aside
from the actual numbers. One is the issue of the first cost of a building versus the
operating cost, and I think it's pretty clear that for solar hot water the first costs are
higher than your other options, the operating costs are lower and the, these are cost
effective in the sense that in the long run at your standard cost of financing you're a lot
better off with the solar hot water system. So it's saving you money from day one, but
there's a difference between the capital cost and the operating cost of the home. The
other aspect has to do with the issue of the co-payment and the utility financing, and the
utility money that this $1,000 that they're talking about still comes from Maui people. It,
it's really a transfer from Maui ratepayers to the participants in the program. So
although the co-payment would go away from the utility, there's another part of that
equation is that there would be rates, everybody's rates would go down just a tiny
smidgen as a result of that. So there's, there are ... that's two aspects with the costs.
One is first cost versus operating cost that looks cost effective. The other impact of the
addendum here for requiring it is going to mean the utility co-payment would go away,
but the total number of dollars in the mix is not changed but it's just who's paying for it.
The participant is paying for it rather than all the ratepayers generally.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Yes. Go ahead, Mike.
MR. CONWAY: Ralph, just a question, you know, and this shows I haven't studied up on it too
much, but the solar amendment. Suppose I have a house in Honokohau or, or lao on
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the, you know, south side of the valley, no matter... if I'm required to build a house over
there and put in a solar system, no matter how big I put in that solar system, even
though it's on the 400 or 450 foot gradient it just is not going to be cost effective. So
does the program or does the Code allow for something like economically infeasible
because what we're trying to do is save money, right-MR. NAGAMINE: Yeah.
MR. CONWAY: --and or save energy and it's not going to happen in certain individual cases.
MR. NAGAMINE: Yeah.
MR. CONWAY: What, what-MR. NAGAMINE: I think the position of the Department would be that if we had somebody
certified--again using the word "certification"--somebody certified, a person like yourself,
or maybe a solar contractor that told us that there is gonna be less than 30, 300
calories, okay, then we would not require. So if, if you got less than 300 calories
because of cloud cover or there's another building or you're next to a pali or for some
odd reason you can't get that, then we, we would not require the solar water heaters.
MR. CONWAY: That's in the Code?
CHAIR TAVARES: That's the question I was going to ask.
MR. NAGAMINE: Pardon?
MR. CONWAY: That's in the Code? That's in-MR. NAGAMINE: I would hope that it is. I think, I believe that it is.
CHAIR TAVARES: And, and this addresses I think what Mr. Freedman was bringing up about
the exceptions. And in another comment to follow-up on what Carl was talking about,
when we talk about these co-payments and incentives and this and that, those monies
come from either the ratepayer or the taxpayer. So the State incentives, Federal
incentives, they're coming out of tax dollars. So it's not like it's free money floating
around out there that we can just grab to, to provide incentives. So we have to weigh
that along with the, you know, the pros and cons of the whole thing and whether we
want to mandate or not. And one of the other, one of the other things, you know, we're
looking at is if we've got, you know, like we've heard today that 65 percent of the new
construction is already putting in solar water heating and 35 percent isn't. By
themselves, the 35 percent doesn't look that bad, the 65 percent looks great. However,
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we have to keep in mind what's existing, and if we got 21,000 single family residences
and only a very small number of those, or I don't know what the number is, that have
solar water heating, when are we ever going to catch up, when are we ever going to
look at where we're making it a gain overall on the housing or solar water heating
installations or thermal water heating installations over the County of Maui? If we had a
group that we could just focus in on and say if, if this mandate passes, then we would
definitely be focusing on the existing, just as we are now with the, the MSRI program
that the County sponsored, initiated and sponsored and with the great assistance of
Maui Electric has been a pretty successful program. But even you look at those
numbers, I forgot what the last count is, 148 installations since the beginning of the
program? Joanne, could you give us that number if you got it handy?
MR. ALLEN: It's $350,000 total to this point divided by about 4,000.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. Well, anyway it, it sounds like a good number, it's a great program
and all of that, but the point is out of 21,000 or whatever the number of homes is, that's
not a very big dent. And then we're talking about, you know, even if it's 200 or whatever.
Joanne, you had that figure there. You guys just-MS. IDE: One hundred and sixty-four approved right now.
CHAIR TAVARES: Hundred sixty-four approved. Okay. So if we want to make ... you know, I
think our, our challenge here is to try to make greater inroads on getting some
renewable energy sources utilized and in the County of Maui and State of Hawaii, and
that's why this item is before us now. I need to make an announcement. Does anybody
need to move their car, 'cause it's been almost two hours, if you've parked here? So we
will take a recess until 10:30 to make sure you don't get a parking ticket. So we'll
reconvene at 10:30. Recess ... .(gavel) . ..
RECESS:

10:22 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:33 a.m.

CHAIR TAVARES: .. .(gavel). .. Okay. The meeting will please reconvene. Thank you,
Members. I hope everybody got their automobiles taken care of out there in the parking
lot. At this time, Members, I would like to open up the public testimony portion of, of our
meeting so we can hear from the members of the audience who may want to testify.
Okay. We have our first testifier, Steve Golden from The Gas Company and if you'll
recall, Members, it should be in your binders. He sent us a written, written statement.
So at this time, Mr. Golden, thank you for being here.
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.. . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

MR. GOLDEN: Chair Tavares and Members of the Committee, Steve Golden representing
The Gas Company. I appreciate the Chair's allowing me to talk after we heard from the
panel because it at least provided me an understanding of all the different players on
the panel and what their view on the issue was. As far as The Gas Company, we
support the Model Energy Code, with the exception of the addendum regarding the
solar water heating, and this whole issue of the solar water heating mandate and how to
encourage efficiency and renewable energy has been debated for years. And just to
get by way of background, when Governor Cayetano signed in 1998 the solar, the
extension of the solar tax credits, he was very concerned about the State giving all that
money on the tax credit. So the tax credits is something that's renewed on a periodic
basis, and one thing he did as part of that, he created a task force, an energy efficiency
policy task force which I sat on with other members of the solar and renewable energy
industry, the electric company--we all sat down. It took us about two years. And
basically, we debated this whole issue of mandate and incentives. In the end the task
force recommended that you go with an incentive approach. Subsequently, the
Legislature did extend the tax credits, 35 percent for solar for another five years, but
again that was something they wanted to look in, and we, like I said, we debated this
whole issue and I think Council Chair Kane basically said earlier this, this really is an
issue of incentives versus mandates. I know there's a desire to go beyond that
65 percent that you're doing now, but I can tell you if compared to Oahu, Maui is doing
great as far as the number of solar units going in. Although solar does compete with
our business, The Gas Company's business, we do support the incentives. We have
supported the incentives at the Legislature. And I think if you look at Maui as a County
has their low interest loan which is an incentive, the State has its tax credits, and then
MECO through their programs. Again, they're all incentives and we believe that's
working and that should be maintained rather than having a mandate which we would
oppose. And we ...just to give us a perspective, you know, how many customers does
The Gas Company have, we have about 7,000 residential customers on, on the three
islands. Of those, of those customers probably about maybe half of them have a gas,
gas water heater, but that represents about 90 percent of our customer base. So we're
concerned that if you were to mandate this, many people who might consider gas for
cooking or drying or other uses, if they didn't have the water heater as part of that, they
would not specify gas. So we're concerned about that impact on our existing customers
because you're gonna have, we're gonna have fixed costs and it's gonna be spread
across a smaller customer base, thereby eventually increasing their cost. So again
we're not talking that we have a huge market. We are not real active in these large
developments trying to put in gas, but we are responding to individuals who want to
install gas and many people do. The other thing is I think gas energy helps to diversify
the energy sources on Maui, and especially for those people who went through
Hurricane Iniki on Kauai, you know, gas was there, you know, after the fact when the
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electric system was down for a while. Also, I think we can help defer the need for
additional electric capacity because when you install a gas water heater, you don't
have, unlike solar which has a backup to electric, gas does not. So again it's, it's a
issue of diversification.
I just want to also cite one thing that I cited in my written testimony about Southern
California which is just installing the first Zero Energy Home community, which has been
certified by the U.S. Department of Energy, and that particular development is zero
energy. And just to tell you energy, basically their net, net, they are not taking anything
from, from the grid and that is 'cause they have PV panels that is creating a certain
amount of energy. But that particular development they're actually specifying on
demand or what they call instantaneous gas water heaters which improve, improve the
efficiency much greater than a normal gas water heater. So one thing under this
legislation if you were to do a mandate, it would prevent you using these other energy
efficiency technologies like instantaneous water heaters.
So in conclusion, we respectfully request that that portion of the Code not be included
and the rest of the Code move forward. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions for Steve? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Instant gas water heating and, and I'll probably ask, you know, the
solar folks here if that's a component that they can, I guess, claim to. That. .. because
of the way this is written, then we would not or. .. the public would not be able to put a
system like that into their home? Is that basically what you're saying?
MR. GOLDEN: Well, with the exception of those areas that do not have, I guess Lanai is
excluded, or those that do not have the right solar radiation. Everywhere else you
WOUld, the way I understand it, would be a mandate. So you would have to install the
solar.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
that--

Are there, are there cost differences or comp ... , comparatives

MR. GOLDEN: One of-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --you could help us with?
MR. GOLDEN: --as far as ... 1, I couldn't answer and I can back to you on the actual
installation cost. I know these units, these instantaneous costs about $1,000 a unit and
why they're instantaneous, basically you avoid the new, you avoid the need for a tank,
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and so that helps the developer... it frees up space whether in their garage or within the
house. So some people like that 'cause the cost of building is so expensive.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
MR. GOLDEN: Just, just one ... if I could just follow-up on one other thing that-CHAIR TAVARES: Sure.
MR. GOLDEN: --one of the other things in hearing all the testimony that, you know, hearing
about MECO's program and everything else. I think one of the concerns I would have
also from the mandate, it seems like the current system is working with regard to
inspections because you have MECO and its people out there doing those inspections
and if you don't, and they're also giving the rebate, and it sounds from what I heard is a
lot of that would, would disappear. So that would have to be replaced in some other
way, otherwise you may have systems that go in that weren't as efficient.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Any other questions for, for him?
MR. ALLEN: I have a question.
CHAIR TAVARES: Steve. It's kind of an unusual format, but if you don't mind, Members, I
think it's very productive. Go ahead.
MR. ALLEN: You know, your, your comment. .. one thing that I don't think people are aware of
here is that The Gas Company with the implementation of the utility program, as a
contractor I am not allowed to install a residential solar system on an existing gas
utilized home with and still get the $1,000 co-payment from the utility company. We
have done solar systems for gas customers and utilized the gas water heaters so that it
doesn't take any, it doesn't change the use of the electrical demand on the grid, but it
does allow for the customer to require their gas cooking, gas drying, and still keep their
gas services and still get the benefit of the solar system. And that has, that was a
regulation imposed when they, when they came up with the PUC regulations on, on the
program, yeah, and I thought it was a very fair arrangement. Also, on, on the
instantaneous gas water heaters, in case anybody's got a question on it, they're very
efficient, they work and they have their place. And, once again, it goes back into a new
construction market. Not everybody should have solar. I'm the first person to have
declined a lot of customers, you, you don't need a solar system. They're here six
months a year, there's one person, there's a lot of instances where it's not a good
design factor. So, once again, it allows another utility source to stay viable.
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MR. GOLDEN: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
MR. GOLDEN: And I think your point about some families or people, if you only have two
people in the family, solar may not justify or work itself out and something like a gas
water heater would, would work better for, for people. It really depends and I think this
whole issue is there is some sort of choice in the market and that's what we'd like to
continue.
CHAIR TAVARES: How many, do you know how many of your installations maybe are, are
providing the backup to solar?
MR. GOLDEN: As far as I know, very few. I know we have some other people in the audience
and I know on Kauai we had. I was not aware of any that we had here on MauL I'd say,
I don't know, Steve, you may have more numbers, but generally they do not. If it's a
standard gas water heater 'cause you have a standing pilot that is burning, and so you
lose some efficiency there. So most of them are almost exclusive with electric backups.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh. Okay, thank you. Any questions? Carl.
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, I, I do know that there are solar installations put with propane, I mean
there's ... with propane instantaneous backup, but there, there aren't the numbers you
have for the elec ... , you don't have the data. With the electric programs you've got
tabulated. When an installation goes in, a solar contractor puts in a system with a gas
backup, it doesn't get tabulated on a list anywhere. So I, I know that there is some out
there. I know of particular instances out there ...
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. FREEDMAN: ... but there, we don't have the statistics for that that I know of.
MR. GOLDEN: Right. I don't have and I. .. so I think what we're saying, hearing this, we're
talking about in the, the hundreds versus the thousands.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh. Yeah. For all of our education, would you tell us where the gas
comes from?
MR. GOLDEN: For the gas on Maui, the majority of it comes from the two local refineries,
Chevron and Tesoro, and it's a byproduct of that refining process. If there is not enough
supply locally, then sometimes there will be ship, foreign shipments of gas, but majority
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of it comes from the two local refineries. So we basically ship it by barge to Maui and
on the other two islands and Maui County we basically ship containers on Young
Brothers. But otherwise we have an actual barge that comes from Honolulu that
provides gas here and it's basically propane on this island.
CHAIR TAVARES: And does it come in as a liquid gas or compressed?
MR. GOLDEN: It's, it's a liquid.
CHAIR TAVARES: A liquid? Okay.
MR. GOLDEN: Yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: And this is the, the byproduct of refineries making gasoline basically?
MR. GOLDEN: Well, yeah. One's ... and I'm not an expert on the refinery process, but yeah,
Chevron, my understanding, is more of a gasoline primary product and the Tesoro is
more of an aviation fuel primary product.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Alright, thank you.
MR. GOLDEN: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Any other questions for Steve? Thank you for being here by the
way.
MR. GOLDEN: Yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: I, I didn't expect you were coming, but I appreciate your being here. Any
other members of the listening audience wish to testify or have comments? Now's your
chance. Brett?
MR. CHRISTIANSEN (from the audience): I'll say something.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. You can sign up afterwards.
MR. CHRISTIANSEN: Okay. Hi, I'm Brett Christiansen. I don't really have anything written
down to, to say. But just from what I know about solar systems, like a lot of
'em ... some ... a lot of 'em don't work, you know, they, they maybe worked originally,
but they get worn down and they stop working and maybe they even cost the
homeowner more money because the, the hot water is going up to the solar panels at
night and cooling down and then the electric element, the heating element has to heat,
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reheat that water or. .. So my question is for you guys is, you know, what are you
doing to make sure all these systems that are probably going to be going in are working
properly? I mean, I mean if every house has one of these systems and, and then they
aren't working right, it's going to be kind of a joke, you know, and so I think it's
something that definitely needs to be addressed. That, you know, I think this is a
wonderful thing and I'm really excited about it, but, you know, we need to make sure
that, you know, we actually reach the objective of having all these energy efficient
homes, you know, running properly. So, I think, I think we definitely, you know, there's
all these other things we have to worry about to get this system in place: money and
policies and checks and balances. But also I think from a technical point of view it's
important that we use like the resources at the college. That's where I've been learning
about this stuff... you know, there's Don Ainsworth and Willy(?) is another guy that's
been doing a lot of work in research, and I think it'd be great if, you know, we could use
that information that they're collecting there to ... and implement that in what we're trying
to achieve. So I'm, I'm far from being an expert on the stuff but definitely seen systems
that don't work and a lot of people don't even know that they're not working, you know,
friends of mine that have systems in their houses and I'm like, you know, do you ... have
you had anybody come and check this at all. And, you know, they tell me in the
morning they have like ten minutes of hot water and they don't know why, you know,
and they deal with that for a year. . .. (chuckle). .. And so I think it's great
everybody's ... you guys are obviously put a lot of work into this and I just kind of came
here to observe today, but I, I think, I think that definitely that technical side needs to be
addressed. So that's it. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you for your comments, Brett. Anyone else? Okay.
Hearing and not seeing nobody moving up toward the podium, then I'll close that portion
of public testimony... .(gavel) . ..
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, Members, we've had a lot of information and a lot of wonderful. .. 1
think good comments for us and we are, we are always cognizant of the fact that we
don't want to rush legislation through without having good discussions, complete
discussions and, and legislation before us that addresses some of the points that have
come up here. It is my intention actually to defer this item in light of the questions that
we have, and I think our next meeting is going to be toward the end of September and
we would like to, I would like to see us move forward with the Model Energy Code at
that meeting and this addendum. If we cannot reach an agreement on the addendum at
that time, that we move the, the proposed legislation without the addendum forward and
then we can work on the solar water heating issue at a later time. I mean I, we all know
what we're, we're coming up against as far as time constraints before the end of the
term and realistically, I don't see us really tackling this until the next term, the, the solar
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water heating part. But I would like us to see us focus on the next meeting on the
proposed ... revision or amendment to the Energy Code that as presented by the
Administration at the beginning, that's the one that's in your binder, and so that we'll be
focusing mostly on the radiant heat barriers and. .. --(CHANGE OF TAPE)-- ... in that
Code. So if we could, if any of you that are on the panel today wish to make any
comments regarding any part of the Energy Code as was presented in that Chapter,
revision for Chapter 16.16 of the Energy Code ... if you can do it verbally, fine. If not, if
you have some comments about it, if you will provide those comments in writing to the
Committee and that we'll be sure to, to include those in our discussion and perhaps
have some amendments to 16.16 as presented by the Administration. Ralph.
MR. NAGAMINE: Oh, just a couple comments. First of all, there was some good ideas as to
how the solar addendum could be improved, and so at the Chair's pleasure I think we
would like to submit a revised addendum-CHAIR TAVARES: Sure.
MR. NAGAMINE: --for the, for the next meeting. And another issue that was, I guess, brought
up by the speaker was whether or not Maui Electric would be agreeable to doing the
inspections for the mandated and the rebated solar installations.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. NAGAMINE: Just continue their inspe ... , in their inspection program.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Howard.
MR. WIIG: Yes. Thank you, Madam Chair. I'm very heartened to hear you say let's proceed
with the core Energy Code ...
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. WIIG: " .either with or without the solar. As, as you noticed, I took a little time poll here.
Over 90 percent of the discussion was on that solar component.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
MR. WIIG: The Code without the solar component will save Maui tens and tens of millions of
dollars over the next 20, 30, 40 years, 'cause once you put up especially a commercial
building it stays there for at least 40 years. Something I neglected to mention was that
the Commercial Code also applies to retrofits. If say a major resort has a AlC system
that's going down and replaces it, that new AlC system must comply with the new Code.
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They must go from their old 15 mile per gallon system up to the new 25 mile per gallon
system, and right there you've got tremendous, tremendous savings. So, I just heartily
commend you for not throwing the baby out with the bath water.
CHAIR TAVARES: ... (chuckle). .. Right. Yeah, that wasn't our intention.
Members, any closing comments you'd like to make?

Thank you.

VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman.
CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, Mr. Mateo. I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, thank you, Chairman. I guess comments would be directed
to Mr. Freedman. Mr. Freedman, with the, the Maui Energy Efficient working group,
your discussion with us this morning really has no official position of this working group
and yet you were real clear in defining specific areas of interest or, or concern such as,
you know, the unclear definitions that needs to be more specific, there's areas of
exceptions that also need to be looked at, the, the need to make the Code more
prescriptive versus an outright mandate altogether. There are issues of incentive
programs. The working group identified real specifically the areas that the Code and
the addendum needs to be focusing in on. Now until, until say the end of September, is
the working group ... is, is it part of the intention to actually come up with a
recommendation too that will incorporate these concerns so that we can come up with,
with a clean recommendation?
MR. FREEDMAN: Well, I understand from Ralph that there are some ... wording changes that
may be incorporated. I would certainly be willing to take whatever draft or markup or
suggestions, you know, to talk with the group about. I can offer that individually and I'm
sure the group would be willing to look at that.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Thank you.
MR. FREEDMAN: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. And, Madam Chair, I don't know who to direct this
question to but, but in the, the maps that we're, we, we've been given regarding the
solar radiation bands, you know, we're, we're kind of looking at 300 as the low end
where it's not really effective for a system. Because I don't understand the technicalities
of what the calories are, would it be more effective because the higher number is really
the most effective area to place these systems? Would it not be more effective to deal
with say the 4 and 500 rays versus anything, you know, like the 3, 350 and it would still
be questionable?
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MR. WIIG: I'll, I'll take a stab at it and then let the real expert comment there. I think if you
look at where the 300 rings are, there's virtually no population there and very little
population in, in the 350 area so that we're, if we were to exclude that, it wouldn't have a
major impact.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Uh-huh.
MR. WIIG: Also, I should have mentioned in the existing Residential Code there are certain
provisions that do not apply to homes above 2,400 feet because that of course is a, is a
cooler area. So I, I personally would be totally amenable to having a cutoff po.int but
our. .. and our solar expert said that just going from I think it was 500 to 400 adds
another $800--was it?--or $400. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Steve, you want to address part of that?
MR. ALLEN: Yeah, I'll just give you a rule of thumb. Wailuku Heights is a 350 zone. Your
section, Hoolehua, 400. That's probably your shaded area. So Lanai, we do systems
on Lanai. We treat it as Makawao, Makawao is a 400 zone. You know, really there's
not many places on Maui as far as development that is an issue. Paukukalo area on
that estates they've been building on the side, 350 like Wailuku Heights. It adds for
more money to the cost of the system, but all it, it still does its job. The only reason it
costs more is we're adding more panel. It's still creating the same BTUs required for
that hot water tank. So there's no area that I know of that we need to be concerned
about as far as development area.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any other questions for the panel. .. or amongst the panel, of
each other? ... (chuckle) . ..
MR. WIIG: Madam Chair, final, final comment. We, this is very, very high priority for our
Department and if Ralph's staff needs any training in the Code, we will bring our
conSUltants down and provide the training and if anybody has questions, needs any
help, just contact me. We're ready to help in any way, shape or form.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes. Thank you, Mr. Wiig. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, I'm glad he brought that up because my question was along
the lines to Ralph. The, the passage of the Code overall with or without the ... well, let's
say without and then with, are there are going to be additional costs that are going to be
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coming to us, Budget and Finance, to help implement as far as resources, additional
resources that are going to be needed in your Division, Mr. Nagamine?
MR. NAGAMINE: Well, well, if we adopt the Code as planned with the certification compli...,
method of enforcement, then there would be virtually no additional labor costs, okay,
'cause that's presently what we do right now is to do certification. If County
enforcement is going to be requested, then of course additional staffing would be
required ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Uh-huh.
MR. NAGAMINE: ... both office and field staffing.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: As well as training which ... that's (inaudib/e)-MR. NAGAMINE: Well, the, the training is going to be helpful for our staff, but I think it'd be
more helpful for the, the design community, the architects and engineers on Maui as
well as the contractors.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. Thanks, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Steve.
MR. ALLEN: Yeah. We, we had--was it Brett?-MR. CHRISTIANSEN (from the audience): Brett, yeah.
MR. ALLEN: --right, you know, he, he brought in the comment here that I was so glad to hear.
The systems that people had failing were done prior to the utility company. The utility
company's systems do not fail. There are, have been a lot of experts, a ton of
experience put into the design, and the incentive for us to do 'em proper is very, very
simple--it's money. Round number, we're doing 300 systems a year. That's $300,000
of co-payment this company receives from the utility company. I do not pass an
inspection, I don't get my thousand, but that's not as simple as that. I either fix it and
pass inspection or I'm thrown out of the program. I cannot afford to do that. So my
systems have to be inspected, passed and I want to be, remain a participating
contractor. The systems put in prior and ... you guys living here Waiehu, Hawaiian
Home Lands, 80-something plus homes put in up there 12 years ago all mandated
solar; none of them worked. We've been replacing 'em now that people finally got
enough money to save up to do it. There were all put in with plumbing inspectors
looking at 'em didn't know a thing, the plumbers that put 'em in didn't know a thing, and
if they did, they didn't care. Those were Hawaiian Home people that were supposed to
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get savings, the cost went into the house and it was junk--plain and simple. So if you
guys want to pursue it your own way, go ahead, but you're making a new wheel and
that right now the wheel's running perfect.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Any other comments, closing comments from Maui
Electric, Joanne? We'll let you practice speaking into the microphone .... (chuckle) . ..
MS. IDE: Okay... .(chuckle) . .. Thank you. Three words that I want to leave you with if you
decide to do the addendum system--well, more words--but three thoughts: system
performance, reliability and longevity. It's important. We use .. .the, the program as it
exists right now ensures all of those three items and it's also important when we take
into account for our own system planning. And what I'd also like to do is just leave you
with this brochure-CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, thank you.
MS. IDE: --"Five Good Reasons for Solar Water Heating". It does have an example of like a,
you know, cost for a typical family of four as well as if you're planning to include the cost
of a system in your mortgage.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you, Joanne. Any other comments? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah. Just a final question for Mr. Allen. Do you folks have
maintenance components within your. .. when you're putting in these systems that, that
you actually go out and, and for ... 1 don't know if it's maintenance contracts, like a
service contract for a vehicle. Do you folks have that as part of your marketing?
MR. ALLEN: In the thermal hot water side-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You need your microphone. Thank you.
MR. ALLEN: --on the thermal hot water side we have two types of solar systems that exist out
there. One of 'em is a passive system where the tank is on the roof with the panels. If
you think about it, you've seen 'em before. Then you have the type where the tank is on
the ground, the panel's on the roof by themselves. The type that where the tank is on
the ground, my personal feeling is they, they do have a situation where maintenance is
a potential requirement, but the reality is is that there really isn't any maintenance that is
specific to them, required. Flushing your tank, you can do that with a residential water
heater. The panels really don't need anything but cleaning the glass once in awhile.
Put in properly there really shouldn't be any maintenance cost. If a person wants to
invest in maintenance cost, then that's more of an insurance package because we can
prolong the life of the system with that. As our company we do things like that, but, but
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in the big picture it is not a situation requirement. And then when you have the tank on
the roof type of situation, there are no moving parts. So maintenance there is strictly a
situation of components, and let's call it a flip of the coin, every once in awhile
somebody's in the factory messing up on a manufacturing, they, they weren't doing their
best job, but that is beyond our capacity. And if a person put it together properly, the
manufacturer's, the manufacture process is done right, virtually no trouble. And this 15
to 20 year deal that the utility company says, it's pretty accurate. The tank is the weak
link on the system and we can do things to extend that tank life and we do, but that is, I
think, probably the simplest answer to your question, very little maintenance required on
a properly installed solar system.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Anything else? Okay. I want to thank all the members of our,
of our panel here that, that have participated and I know we've run this meeting a little
bit differently than most meetings go, but I think we've had some very good, very good
discussions. And actually, you know, I failed to introduce everybody at the beginning of
the panel, but I think you all know who everybody is, except Michael Conway, you didn't
say what company you worked for which is Silversword Engineering, right?
MR. CONWAY: Yes.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah, Silversword Engineering. I think everybody else has been
identified. And I really want to thank you all for coming and participating with us. It's
been an awful lot of good information here and food for thought, as they say, and we will
try to proceed. So be sure that, that you feel free to send me the comments or, or to
Mr. Nagamine or to both of us on the Energy Code ...with and without the addendum.
I'm sure glad we didn't write it with it in there in the first place, but I would like to get, like
I said, I would like to get the Model Energy Code, if, if we have to, without the
addendum passed this year and that's my intention, Members, and we'll see where we
go from here. So we're planning to meet on September--I can tell you in a second here,
unless David, you know offhand when that September meeting is-MR. RAATZ: I don't have that with me.
CHAIR TAVARES: --it would be September 27, Members, which is a Monday. So
September 27 will be the next time we meet on this particular item. Are there any
announcements, Members? If not, thank you all for being here and I thank you in the
audience. If something hits your brain later on and say, "Oh, I should have said that,"
please feel free to, to say it in, in writing or give me a call or something like that. Thank
you very much everyone and this meeting is adjourned ... .(gavel) . ..
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ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

ADJOURN: 11 :03 a.m.

APPROVED:

CHARMA E TAVARES, Chair
Energy and Economic Development Committee
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